Leigh Johnston

Toronto Canada

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am an Australian citizen who has been living in Canada for the past two years, and prior to that, in Belgium for 1 year, for both professional and personal reasons. My work as a researcher in electrical engineering lead me to postdoctoral positions in universities in these two countries.  While several Australian universities provide similar opportunities and are well respected internationally, the experience gained from overseas employment is irreplacable.  

My Canadian partner and I intend to move back to Australia later this year, however it is with grave reservations that we make this move.   Australia's failure to protect the rights of same-sex couples is continually disheartening, and while we are legally married in Canada, this is not likely to be recognised in Australia for quite some time.  Other issues such as access to IVF facilities in Victoria, our home state, and job protection compound the discrimination we feel when living in Australia, and will provide little reason for us not to once again leave Australia for more welcoming shores.  

Sincerely,

Leigh Johnston

